Conservation Commission, April 3, 2023

The meeting was called to order at 7:05 p.m. by Randy Jacunski. Other members
in attendance were Kerry Omand, Mimi Jost, Liz Evans, and Susan Barnes. There were
no visitors.

A motion to accept the March minutes was made by Mimi, seconded by Kerry,
and approved as distributed and amended electronically.

There was some discussion on getting a replacement for Dave Perkins, several
possibilities came up and will be contacted.

Liz mentioned that Eversource does activities on Arbor Day and Earth Day for
non-profits, we could look into what might be done on town lands. They also do things in
the fall, if timing doesn't work out now.

There had been a message from Rockingham County Conservation District saying
that a member would be doing a monitoring walk on Pig Lane on behalf of NRCS, were
we interested in meeting them. Randy volunteered to contact them.

Mimi will be setting up the annual Garlic Mustard pull next to IRCR. The new
resident has horses, not sure how far their fencing goes. Mimi will contact them.

There was no news on Evans Mt or the Town Forest.

Tree swallows have returned, and phoebes have been heard, also peepers.
Meeting adjourned at 7:45 p.m.. Next meeting will be May 1, 7:00 p.m.

Submitted by Susan Barnes



